
SAL LIAISON 
December 10, 2016 

 
Meeting opened by Chairmen, Bill Flanagan with the following members present: 1st 
Div. Joe Piento, 2nd Div. Bill Geary, 4th Div. Denver Phelps, and 5th Div. Bill Flanagan 
with the 3rd Div. Richard Schomer excused. 
 
A discussion was had about a Squadron in the 1st Division which wished to turn in its 
charter.  The reason for this they only had thirteen members and were just copying 
Officer certification form and sending it in.  It was decided as the Detachment Adjutant 
lived close he volunteered to help work out the problem. 
 
Detachment Commander Shipley asked the committee to approve the appointment of 
Mike Westerhausen to the Public Relations Committee.  A motion by Geary and second 
by Phelps to approve the Commanders request.  Motion Carried. 
 
Once again a discussion was had in regards to non- certified Squadrons.  No action at 
this time and meeting adjourned at 11:20AM. 
 
 


